














them because it was after hours. An argument 
ensued and events quickly spiralled out of 
control when they tried to make an arrest, 
‘There were shouts, curses, insults, dares, and 
then in short order, a brief, confused and bloody 
�ght’. The police opened �re injuring one man, 
and further reinforcements arrived.
    As the soldiers reached their camp rumours 
swept it that the white MPs were ‘shooting 
blacks’. A large crowd of men gathered, perhaps 
200 strong, some of them armed, many made 
their way back into Bamber Bridge. Calls for 
order were e�ective and the majority of men 
went back to their huts, but at midnight two 
jeeps and ‘a makeshift armoured car’ carrying 
about a dozen MPs‘ roared up into the camp’.  
This con�rmed the men’s worst fears, ‘Get Up! 
They are coming in with tanks!’.  The men’s 
o�cers ordered the MPs to leave, but the men 
had armed themselves, and two thirds of the 
companies ri�es had been taken. As the Police 
withdrew they were �red on. A large number 
of armed soldiers thus traded shots and volleys 
along Station Road and its side streets. Things 
quietened down about 3am, when a US general 
arrived and put a black o�cer in control of the 
camp. Under his direction nearly all the ri�es 
were taken back. One man, Private William 
Crossland had been killed and four wounded by 
the gun�re.

Turn left into Church Road and after 100 
metres you will see . . .

10  Saint Saviours Church

The rising importance of Bamber Bridge 
was recognized as early as 1836 by the 
establishment of a second Anglican parish in 
the district and the construction of St Saviours 
church. The adjoining National School followed 
in 1839. In 1854 Mannex’s Directory found that 
‘the vicar has a good dwelling . . . here is also 
a very convenient and well ventilated school’. 
In 1886-7 the church was extended by the 
addition of a chancel and transept and the 
nave was extended at a cost of £3,300. The 
Dewhurst family, the owners of nearby Cuerden 
and Higher Walton mills were important  
benefactors. The parish was subdivided again, 
and in 1895 work began on St Aidans. 

Now, re-trace your steps back to the 
Railway Station where the trail ends
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